London

Топики по английскому языку

London is the capital of Great Britain, its political, economic and cultural centre. It's one of the largest cities in the world. Its population is more than million people. London is situated on the river Thames. The city is very old and beautiful. It was founded more than two thousand years ago. Traditionally London is divided into several parts: the City, the West End, the East End and Westminster. The City is the oldest part of London, its financial and business centre. The heart of the City is the Stock Exchange. Westminster is the most important part of the capital. It's the administrative centre. The Houses of Parliament, the seat of the British Government, are there. It's a very beautiful building with two towers and a very big clock called Big Ben. Big Ben is really the bell which strikes every quarter of an hour. Opposite the Houses of Parliament is Westminster Abbey. It's a very beautiful church built over 900 years ago. The tombs of many great statesmen, scientists and writers are there.

To the west of Westminster is West End. Here we find most of the big shops, hotels, museums, art galleries, theatres and concert halls. Picadilly Circus is the heart of London's West End. In the West End there are wide streets with beautiful houses and many parks, gardens and squares. To the east of Westminster is the East End, an industrial district of the capital. There are no parks or gardens in the East End and you can't see many fine houses there. Most of the plants and factories are situated there. London has many places of interest. One of them is Buckingham Palace. It's the residence of the Queen. The English are proud of Trafalgar Square, which was named so in memory of the victory at the battle. There in 1805 the English fleet defeated the fleet of France and Spain. The last place of interest I should like to mention, is the British Museum, the biggest museum in London. The museum is famous for its library -one of the richest in the world.

All London's long-past history is told by its streets. There are many streets in London which are known all over the" world. Among them Oxford Street, Downing Street and a lot of others can be mentioned. And tourists are usually attracted not only by the places of interest but by the streets too. In conclusion I should say if you are lucky enough to find yourself in London some day you will have a lot to see and enjoy there.

Questions

- 1. When was London founded?
- 2. Into which parts is London divided?
- 3. What is the heart of the City?
- 4. Do you know any places of interest in London?
- 5. All London's history is told by its streets, isn't it?

Лондон

Лондон - столица Великобритании, ее политический, экономический и культурный центр. Это один из самых больших городов в мире. Население Лондона - более 11 миллионов человек. Лондон находится на реке Темзе. Город очень древний и красивый. Он был основан более чем 2000 лет назад. Традиционно Лондон делится на несколько частей: Сити, Уэст-Энд, Ист-Энд и Вестминстер. Сити - старейшая часть Лондона, его финансовый и коммерческий центр. Сердце Сити - это фондовая биржа. Вестминстер - наиболее важная часть столицы. Это административный центр. Здесь расположено здание парламента, в котором находится британское правительство. Это очень красивое здание с двумя башнями и очень большими часами, которые называются Биг Бен. В действительности Биг Бен - это колокол, который отбивает каждую четверть часа. Напротив здания парламента находится Вестминстерское аббатство. Это очень красивая церковь, построенная более 900 лет назад. Здесь находятся могилы многих великих государственных деятелей, ученых и писателей.

К западу от Вестминстера находится Уэст-Энд. Здесь расположены большинство больших магазинов, отелей, музеев, галерей искусств, театров и концертных залов. Площадь Пикадилли - сердце лондонского Уэст-Энда. В Уэст-Энде - широкие улицы с красивыми домами и много парков, садов, скверов. К востоку от Вестминстера находится Ист-Энд, промышленный район столицы. В Ист-Энде нет парков или садов и нельзя увидеть красивые дома. Здесь расположено большинство заводов и фабрик. В Лондоне много достопримечательностей. Одна из них - Букингемский дворец. Это резиденция королевы. Англичане гордятся Трафальгар-сквером, который был назван так в честь победы в сражении. Здесь в 1805 году английский флот разгромил флот Франции и Испании. Последняя достопримечательность, о которой я хочу упомянуть, - это Британский музей, самый большой музей Лондона. Музей знаменит своей библиотекой - одной из самых богатых в мире.

Вся долгая лондонская история рассказана его улицами. В Лондоне много улиц, которые известны во всем мире. Среди них Оксфорд-стрит, Даунинг-стрит и многие другие. И туристов обычно привлекают не только достопримечательности, но и улицы тоже. В заключение я хочу сказать: если вам однажды случится побывать в Лондоне, то вам будет что посмотреть и чем насладиться.